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Sallochy Campsite
The campsite at Sallochy has been open this year since the end of March and we are welcoming back the team staff on site that were employed last year.  Helen Arthur and Moira.  At the site fire-pits can be hired and firewood is available.  For a night camping it costs £5 /person per night.  Unfortunately tents can only be booked in for up to three nights via our internet booking system www.sallochy@forestry.campsite.co.uk.   We were impressed with our highest numbers of campers last year to date despite the poor weather.  This year it appears that the numbers continue to rise.
Annual Car-Parking Discount Ticket
If you wish to secure a discounted annual seasonal passes at any of the FES car-parks in Cowal Trossachs Forest District they available from the village shop at Balmaha for an annual cost of £20.  Please contact the shop directly.
Ironworks Initiative
This year we are again participating with Loch Lomond and Trossachs National Park Rangers and Police Scotland staff with joint patrols and regular ongoing liaison.  Last year we found our working together really helpful as by sharing information and having direct communication we enabled to manage a number of anti-social activities arriving on site and them being dealt with promptly and effectively.  There have been a few incidents at the campsite this year, all of which have been resolved and dealt with.    
Rowardennan Car-Park.  

The car-park continues to be well used with on one day up to 147 cars parked, as you can imagine as a result it was overflowing, even on to the grass areas.  The good weather obviously attracted everybody for a day out.   We are pleased that Stirling Council took effective steps to rectify the road damage immediately before the car-park itself this has enabled better and safe access to continue.  
Ben Lomond Hill Path
As part of The Mountains and People project we are working in partnership with LL&TNP, SNH and the Cairngorms Outdoor Access Trust we are working to upgrade a number of hill paths including the quality of the hill path on Ben Lomond.   The work at Ben Lomond has recently been completed which appears to have made a significant improvement. 
Balmaha Blue Route Felling

Over the next few weeks work will commence clearing the windblown trees in the Balmaha woodland, especially around the blue route.  There will be no disruption to the West Highland Way which passes this area, as it will be kept open throughout the duration.
David Robertson                     
Recreation Manager  25/8/16
